
Dear Editor, 


we wish to thank the Martijn van den Ende for the continuous and fruitful discussion about 
our results. We agree with him that our results should be more quantitative when we speak 
about correlation between signal amplification and surface geology, and that the present 
geological data, available to us, should be integrate with more information. Thus, we decided 
to follow his suggestion and we modified the abstract and the discussion of such point 
according to his comments. We also included all the other minors modifications.


Best regards, 

Nicola Piana Agostinetti

(on be-half of the co-authors)
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